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TOP EC FOREIGN AITAIRS OFFICIAT S TO YISTT UNITED STATES

Belgian Foreign Affairs Minister Willy Claes and EC Commissioner for External Political Relations llans van den

Broek will be in Washington July 16 for talks on a range of political issues wittr US Secretary of State Warren
Christopher and Chairman of the House Foreign Relations Committee Rep. I-ee tlamilon (D-Ind"). There will also

be meetings at the National Security Council. Mr. Claes is President of the EC Council of Ministers since
Belgium assumed the six-month EC Council Presidency on July l.

The meetings are expected to focus on assistance for the New Independent States and tlre countries of Central
and Eastem Europe following the latest G-7 summit in Tokyo, the development of the Community's Common Foreign
and Security Policy once the Maasricht Treaty is ratihed the situation in Yugoslavia, and the Middle East

Peace Process. The meetings will also discuss developments in the ransatlantic relationship.

At 3 p.m. on liiday, JuIy 16,I[r. Claes and I\ilr. wn den Broek will giyq a ioint p49ss conference at dE EC
C-ommission Delegation @]m M Sueet NW, Sevenh EaoD. Members of the oress are invited to amend-

Biographical Notes

Willy Claes
Deputy Prime Minister and Minister of Foreign Affairs of Belgium

Willy Claes has been Belgium's Deputy Prime Minister and Minister of Foreign Affairs since March lD2. A
member of the Belgian Socialist Party @SP), he has served in botr offices in numerous governments. His fust
ministerial post (in the Depanment of Education) was in the Eyskens government n 1972.

Mr. Claes has been Spokesman of the BSP since 1971. He was lust elected to the Belgian House of
Representatives in 1968. His first public ofhce was on the Limburg city council, to which he was elected in
19&.

Mr. Claes is author of numerous publications written in French and in Flemish. He graduated in diplomatic and
political sciences in 1960 from the Brussels Free University. Son of a prominent Belgian musician, he has

directed numerous performances of the Belgian Symphony Orchestra. He was born on November Z, 1938, is
maried and has two children.
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Ilans van den Broek
EC Commissioner for External Political Affairs

Before joining the third Delors Commission in January 1993, Mr. van den Broek was Minister of Foreign Affain
of ttre Netherlands in the third government of Prime Minister Ruud Lubbers elected in 1989. Mr. van den Broek
- a member of the Dutch Catholic People's Party (KVP) - also served as Foreign Minister in Prime Minister
Lubbers second (1986-1989) and flrst (1982-1986) governments. He was State Secretary for Foreign Affain (a
cabinet-level position one step below Minister) in former Dutch Prime Minister Andreas van Agt's second and
third governments (1981- 1982).

Mr. van den Broek was a member of the Dutch Lower House of the States4eneral @artament) from 1976 to 1981

and became a member of the KVP's executive council in 1978. He entered politics in 1970 when he became a
member of the Rheden municipal council until 1974. At the time he was involved in the management of ENKA BV,
a multinational textiles and chemicals company in Arnhem, first as secretary of the bmrd, and later as is
commercial secretary (197 3-197 6).

A law graduate of the University of Utrecht, Mr. van den Broek practiced law in Rouerdam from 1965 to 1968.

He was born in Paris on December 11, 1936. He is married and has two children.
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